
Athletic Board Report 
As of 12/11/2012 

 
High School Boys 
Ozona Basketball got a late start this year (Which is a great thing).  However, due to the late start, we 
are learning on the run. There are 38 kids out for basketball this year, and every one of them are 
working their tails off. 
Due to the late start, we opened up with the # 5 team in the state Water Valley in the Irion County 
Tournament on 3 days practice. The varsity came out of the Irion County Tournament with a 1-2 record 
and the JV were the runners up in their division.  The next weekend we hosted the 82nd Annual Ozona 
Lions Tournament where the Varsity team lost in the championship game 52-46 to Harper. Currently, 
the varsity record is 5-4 with wins over Grape Creek, Crane, and Rocksprings. JV record sits at 4-6 and 
beat a varsity Comstock team in the tournament.  The JV purple team competed in the Sonora JV 
tournament and placed 3rd.  We have one more game Friday at home against Rankin, and then open up 
District play with Eldorado at home on Tuesday, and in Winters on Friday.  
Coach Ethan Lunn 

High School Girls  
Varsity Girls have a record of 3-10  
Went 1-2 in the Irion County Tourney 
Went 1-2 in the Ozona Tourney 
 JV Girls have a record of 7-6   
** The JV girls won the Irion County JV Tournament (went 4-0) 
They also played in the Consolation Finals at the Sonora JV Tournament (went 1-2) 
Coach Autumn Brown is doing an excellent job with this group of girls.   
 The JV and Varsity girls start District this week (December 11)  at Irion County.  We will play three 
district games before the Christmas holidays.  (at Irion County 12/11,  Eldorado – home 12/19,  at 
Winters 12/21) 
 Varsity girls will play in the Reagan County Tourney December 27-30 (open up with Ballinger at 3:00 on 
Thursday the 27th) 
 Coach David Tandy 
 
*** Thanks to the Booster Club for hosting our hospitality room for us in our tournament. 
  
 Middle School Girls 
The 8th and 7th grade “A” team's are currently 1-3.  The "mixed/B" team is 3-1. 
 The girls have struggled early on in the season, but continue to work towards improvement. 
 We have already started district and those records are 0-3 for both 7th and 8th “A”, and 2-1 for 
“Mixed/B” Team.   
 We will not have a tournament until after the Christmas Break.  We play San Angelo TLC on Monday 
12/10 at OMS and close out the semester with an away game against Eldorado on the 17th. 
Coach Erik Thormaehlen 
  
Middle School Boys  

Our MS boys “B” team are 1-2 with a win over Eldorado.   We have 12 boys on that team made up of 

both 7th and 8th graders.  Our MS 8th grade team is 1-3 with a win over Eldorado and we have 10 boys on 

the team. Our MS 7th Grade is 4-0 with wins over Christoval, Iraan, Eldorado, and Irion County. There are 

10 guys on the team.   All teams have played really well together. We have our Ozona MS tournament 

coming up on January 19th with TLCA, Sonora, Water Valley, and Reagan County attending. 

Coach John Esparza 


